§

Church Planting ™
Missionaries to New Mexico

Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithf upporters, August, 2022

First, we apologize we are behind on this prayer letter. We are not sure where to begin! God
has been good through the struggles and has blessed us so much over the past few months.
Our last prayer letter left off with Dorothy being taken to Washington with her daughters
after staying with us for a month. She is doing well and making great progress in her recovery.
Her home needed major work and needed to be sold. God had laid it on our heart to
purchase it. However, the cost of the house would be much higher than we could ever afford
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gleE()bT;nd {OY ‘g%ﬂeyk but we took it to Jesus! We offered what we could afford, and our offer was accepted. The
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calebworley@mwhm.org be God and fight the battles for us! We are now in our own home, and it is being used
consistently for the ministry. We were blessed to be able to have Evangelist Paul Schwanke
Hume Church: come and preach our revival meeting in May and were challenged in our walk with the Lord.

t Church We were also in the middle of looking for a new location for our church family to meet in our
last letter. Many of you gave sacrificially to this endeavor, and we are thrilled to report that
God has provided a wonderful new building that God placed in our lap at the last minute. We
purchased it, began updating it, and began relocating immediately. The building is a little
smaller than our previous place but has great potential for growth. God is always faithful and
always comes through in his timing and in his way. Thank you to everyone who helped make
this happen for us. Again, without so many people who have been so faithful to the Lord
though our ministry this would not have happened! That brings us up to the week after our
first service in the new location. We had Vacation Bible School! Shalom Baptist Church in
New York took a mission’s trip out here to Las Cruces to help with our VBS and did so much
more! The Mills, Chittleys, and Warner girls came out and got right to work with our church
with outreach, decorating, puppeteering, cooking, cleaning, and even working around our
home! We had 34 children come and had three salvations! Praise the Lord! It is all worth it
for just one more soul. Beyond the work that Shalom did was the encouragement that they
gave. Thank you to all of Shalom for being such a blessing to us and our church. We know that
all of Shalom could not be here, but many prayed and gave financially to make this trip
happen from the bottom of our hearts, thank you!

The end of July Nehemiah, Caleb’s brother, is getting married to Anna and we are so excited
to see what God has planned for them. Joy’s brother got engaged and we will have another

Field Goals: wedding next year to celebrate Micah and Harley.

Reaching the Lost : . i o .

Estahlishing Local Churches With so much going on it is easy to get caught up in doing the ministry thét we forget to focus

Developing and Training on our daily walk with the Lord and on family. God is teaching us that during all the busyness,

Christians to not forget the important things and to keep the main thing the main thing. Our prayer is
that the Lord find us faithful and that we will remain teachable. Please pray for us as we

Birthdays: continue to preach and teach the good news of the Gospel, and that our people would grow

Caleb's 1/1 and have a passion for souls and service to our King.

Joy's 5/31

In His Service and For His Glory,
Anniversary: 6/2 Colel and Goy Winliy

MM@% OUR NEW ADDRESS: 4039 Lilac Dr. Las Cruces, NM 88005
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PO. Box 519 3
Braselton, GA 30517 ; .
706-654-2818 Proverbs 29:18 "Where there is no vision, the people perish."
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